
The Making of 

The Juneberry Review
How publishing with and for each other can make students become 

better writers, readers, and editors



The problem: The audience for most student writing is both very limited and artificial.

Students typically write for one person—the teacher—their sole reader, and one who is usually 
knows more about the subject than the student-writer does. 
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For teachers, this arrangement means receiving student work 
that is often at best dutiful

—and being the sole reader also requires them to be too many 
things at once:  interested audience, coach, editor, judge, 
grader, etc. 

For students, this is not an ideal arrangement for authentic communication or 
intrinsically motivated writing.



The solution: Have students publish 
their writing for each other.

EN 502 “Literary Nonfiction” students 
created their own magazine (with the help 
of an ACT grant)



Challenges, Workarounds, Benefits
of Students Publishing with and for Each Other 

Challenges

1. Student reluctance to “publish” work
.
2 Technology

3. Demands on Time of Students
       — and their Teacher

Benefits
Students
• get a real—and broader—sense of audience for their work.

• gain experience in editing and publishing. 

• gain a greater sense of ownership of their own work, and a 
greater sense of responsibility for the work and success of 
their classmates.

Teachers get to share the burden—and joy—of being an 
audience.

The publication itself can connect current students to those 
who have previously taken the course—and to those who will 
take it in the future.

Workarounds

1. Students can draft publication policy (and exceptions to it).

2. Simple platforms (Google Docs) can work well.

For more ambitious platforms, templates can be developed 
(thank you DLI!) .

3. Not everything needs to be published, and production and 
editorial work can be divvied up among students.     
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After graduating, Fall 2022 EN 502 Class created 
an EN 502 Blog, to which many still  regularly 

contribute.

THANK YOU !

Chris Walsh. cwalsh@bu.edu


